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Fire Marshal Division
December 27, 2024
Tritek Fire, Security & Communications
113 Walter Street

Whiteville, NC 28472

Re:
Little Heathens Brewery

3266 Ray Rd.


Spring Lake, NC 28390
To Whom It May Concern,
Thank you for submitting the plans for Little Heathens Brewery. The plans have been carefully reviewed by a qualified code enforcement official to examine for full compliance with the North Carolina Fire Prevention Code and all other fire protection regulatory documents.  There are some items that were found during the plan review process that need to be addressed before a final inspection of the new facility can be given.  These items are outlined and described below.
ALARM SYSTEMS:

· Fire Alarm Systems

· A construction permit is required for the fire alarm installation.  
· System additions and modifications shall be in accordance with NFPA 72.

· Submit complete shop drawings consistent with the architectural design documents and specifications.
· Shop drawings shall include:
· A floor plan that indicates the use of all rooms.

· Locations of alarm-initiating devices.

· Locations of alarm notification appliances, including candela ratings for visible alarm notification appliances.

· Design minimum audibility level for occupant notification.

· Location of fire alarm control unit, transponders and notification power supplies.

· Annunciators.

· Power connection.

· Battery Calculations.

· Conductor type and sizes.

· Voltage drop calculations.

· Manufacturer’s data sheets indication model numbers and listing information for equipment, devices and materials.

· Details of ceiling height and construction.

· The interface of fire safety control functions.

· Classification of the supervising station.
· An acceptance test will be conducted by the Fire Marshal’s office once system has been installed and pre-tested.
· State of Compliance.
· Before requesting final approval of the installation, where required by the fire code official, the installing contractor shall furnish a written statement to the fire code official that the subject fire protection system has been installed in accordance with the manufacture’s specifications and the appropriate installation standard. 
· Any deviations from the design standards shall be noted and copies of the approvals for such deviations shall be attached to the written statement.
· Notes

· All Fire Alarm requirements, indicated on master building plan review notes, must be met before Final C/O for the building can be issued.
· All “rough-in”, above ceiling, must be witnessed by the Fire Marshal’s Office.
· A final fire inspection is required. Please contact this office direct to schedule fire inspection at 910-893-0740.
Thank you again for submitting the plans for Little Heathens Brewery. Please review the plans and adhere to any notes and alterations that were made in addition to the original drawings. These remarks are for the plans that were submitted and its original intent. These remarks do not apply if the original intent changes or what was submitted on the above date changes. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call this office

Again, thank you and we look forward to working with you during the construction period!

Sincerely,
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Leslie R. Jackson
Chief Deputy Fire Marshal

lrjackson@harnett.org
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